
27th o  Hongongoi 2022

Kia ora Whānau, 

Kia Tū Maia, Kia Tū Pakari, Kia Tū Rangatira!  


TERM 3 UNDERWAY! 
Just like that we are back and into the second half of the year.  We hope you 
have had a good break and are ready for another busy term of learning and 
fun.  Welcome to all of our new tamariki and their whānau this term.  We 
have had a lot of new tamariki start in the last few days and we know you 
will love learning at Kaiti.  Our door is always open to answer any questions 
or queries you might have.  Nau mai, haere mai.
CLASS UPGRADES  
Tane te Hīhiri and Tane te Mahara have transitioned into their new learning 
space for the term - the hall - and are excited to see the progress already 
with their classrooms. Due to having these two classes working in the hall it 
means things like big assemblies and inside sports are out for this term.  
Kapa Haka and smaller class group gatherings will happen in some of the 
bigger spaces though where there is room.  We look forward to seeing the 
progress in this learning space over the term.                             
NGĀ ATUA - MAHI TOI
This term starts with all of our classes looking at Ngā Atua and then using 
this and inspiration from a chosen artist to create an art piece.  Talk to your 
tamariki about what they are learning, who the Atua is that they are going to 
be creating an art piece about and who the artist is that they are learning 
about.  You will get a chance to view these art pieces during Ako Hui 
towards the end of the term too. 
BANKING
Over the first half of the term we had 11 consistent bankers who get a $10 
banking reward. Well done to these tamariki.  Let’s lift this number for the 
second half of the term.  It doesn’t matter how much you bank, but it is the 
about creating the habit of saving. Bring in your banking every week for the 
next two terms to gain an extra $10.  The amazing bankers are below ….
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AMAZING BANKERS - $10 reward each 
Ruatepūpuke - Aterea, Kailyn, Keiah

Wharekauri Tuakana - Rereata
Maui Tikitiki - Paora  
Tū Rangatira - Autumn

Tane te Hihiri - Ava-Mais
Whare Puawai - Aizaia-Wray, Hinemihiata

Whare Aroha - Reefe  
Whare Korero - Rakai
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BOARD ELECTIONS 
A reminder that board nominations for parent representatives close 
on the 3rd of August.   Being a board member is a long term 
commitment and does require that you be available to attend hui, 
participate and contribute to kōrero and decisions for the kura and 
attend and engage with whānau at school events. Being a board 
member can be a wonderful way to contribute to the kura and we 
encourage whānau to consider this role.  Please talk to Kōkā Bev 
our Returning Officer for more information. 
Kaiti Board of Trustees above … 
Annette Toupili (Chairperson)  Turuhira Tamale, Billie Jean Potaka 
Ayton, Alyssha Maynard Wilson, Charmaine Pahuru, Bobby Totoro, 
Many Owen and Wiremu Ruru  (Deputy Chairperson) 
SWIMMING ACADEMY  
If you are interested in your child being part of the swimming 
academy then please pop into the office and pick up a panui to 
register your child.  Please note that a requirement for tamariki to 
be part of this is a commitment from whānau to help with either 
drop offs back to school or with breakfast.  
WINTER SPORTS  
School Based Games - the correct gear must be worn for tamariki 
to participate. No long pants for rugby thank you and no school 
polos. They must be wearing their sports tees.  If you have the 
wrong gear, you will remain in class.  Please teach kids about 
taking responsibility and being organised the night before to bring 
their gear themselves rather than dropping it in for them.
Hockey - Games for our Year 3/4 and Year 5/6 teams start this 
week.  Good luck to them, they have been working hard in their 
academy trainings, and have been given a panui about their 
games.
Soccer - this continues from this weekend. Tamariki have 6 more 
games so please ensure they are turning up and not letting their 
team-mates down.
Cross Country - tamariki are training for this at school, and this 
will be coming up in the next few weeks. Encourage your tamariki 
to work on their fitness for this.   
CAMPS 
The teachers in our senior classes have been busy planning for the 
Year 6 and Year 7/8 camps happening in Term 4.  Expectations for 
attending camps have been shared with these tamariki.  A high 
standard of behaviour and a high attendance level is required.  If 
tamariki want to be taking part in these then they must be attending 
kura 90% of the time.  The tamariki will also be doing some 
fundraising ventures over the term with the expectation that 
tamariki contribute to these also.  Look out for the notices for the 
bake sales and please help your tamariki to make something to 
contribute to these. 

Kia Tū Maia, Kia Tū Pakari, Kia Tū 
Rangatira - Mandy Owen


Matua Darren taking the 
Crackerjacks programme.


